
February 15, 2024   Schultzville, NY 

 

A public hearing on the proposed funding of the maintenance reserve fund was held on 

this day in the Town Hall. Present were Supervisor Whitton, Councilmen Charlie Dykas, 

Eliot Werner, Katherine Mustello and Marion Auspitz, as well as Town Clerk Carol-Jean 

Mackin. There were 25 people in the audience.  

 

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE        

 

At 6:35 PM, Supervisor Whitton called the public hearing to order. (Pledge done earlier) 

 

LEGAL NOTICE 

 

The Town Clerk read aloud the Public Hearing Notice. 

 

PUBLIC HEARING 

 

MM Supervisor Whitton, 2nd Councilman Werner to open the floor to public comments. 

All aye. Motion carried. 

 

Supervisor Whitton said we plan to deposit this additional $30,000 although we 

already put $45,000 in the fund for a $75,000 total deposit this year. 

 

At 6:36 PM, there being no further comments, MM Supervisor Whitton, 2nd Councilman   

Werner to close the public hearing. All aye. Motion carried. 

 

ADJOURNMENT         

At 6:35 PM, MM Supervisor Whitton, 2nd Councilwoman Mustello to adjourn the 

meeting. All aye. Motion carried. 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 
 

 

Carol-Jean Mackin,  

Town Clerk 


